
 
  

 

  

 

   

 
March 8, 2022 
Mitch Weiss, Executive Director 
California Transportation Commission 
1120 N Street, MS 52 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
  

Re: 710 Task Force Joint Nomination of I-710 South Corridor for SB 671 Clean Freight Corridor 
Efficiency Assessment 
 

Dear Mr. Weiss: 

The Los Angeles County Metropolitan Transportation Authority (Metro), Caltrans District 7, the 
Gateway Cities Council of Governments (COG) and the 710 Task Force respectfully and jointly 
submit the I-710 South Corridor as our collective priority for the Senate Bill (SB) 671 (Gonzalez) 
Clean Freight Corridor Efficiency Assessment to be conducted by the California Transportation 
Commission (CTC). 

The 710 Task Force comprises approximately 50 stakeholder organizations—from community 
representatives to regional government, freight industry to air quality regulators, transit 
operators to regional planners, and public health advocates to research institutions—that have 
come together to develop a strategic, multimodal Investment Plan for the I-710 South Corridor 
that will be considered by the Metro Board of Directors upon completion.  This Investment Plan 
is intended to reflect and address the needs of our local communities, many of which are 
minority and disadvantaged economically, that are adjacent to the I-710 South Freeway and 
have borne for many years the myriad impacts—including those to public health resulting from 
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toxic tailpipe emissions, as well as particulate matter (PM) from brake and tire dust—associated 
with the movement of people and goods through the corridor. 

The 710 Task Force members and partners clearly recognize that deploying zero-emission (ZE) 
heavy duty truck technology and supporting infrastructure within the corridor to displace diesel 
trucks will play a critical role in reducing harmful health impacts generated by diesel truck 
technology that disproportionately affect our I-710 South Corridor residents. Over the past year 
our members have actively supported the deployment of ZE truck technology within the 
corridor, including the following highlights: 

•      Last August, the South Coast Air Quality Management District (SCAQMD) announced its 
Joint Electric Truck Scaling Initiative (JETSI), financed by the California Air Resources Board 
(CARB) and the California Energy Commission (CEC), that serves as the largest deployment 
of battery-electric trucks in North America to date. 

•      Last September, Metro and the COG issued a joint request to CARB and CEC to establish a 
meaningful working relationship to address the existing air quality and public health crisis 
confronting the communities along the I-710 South Corridor 

•      Last October, the Metro Board approved $50 million in seed funding to support the Task 
Force’s development of a I-710 South Clean Truck Program that will focus on expediting the 
delivery of ZE truck technology and infrastructure within the corridor. 

The I-710 South Corridor, as defined by the 710 Task Force, includes the I-710 South Freeway 
between Long Beach and State Route 60, the adjacent communities and major arterial rail and 
highway transportation system, the Ports of Long Beach and Los Angeles, and the Alameda 
Corridor.  This multimodal corridor serves as the most vital freight corridor in California, directly 
linking the Ports of Long Beach and Los Angeles—which handle approximately 85% of 
California’s containerized goods—to major freight intermodal yards, warehouses, transloading 
centers and logistics hubs that serve regional, statewide and national community and economic 
needs.  The importance of this corridor is highlighted by the ongoing supply chain disruption 
and port congestion crisis that has impacted the flow of goods to every part of California. 

The statewide freight importance of moving goods through the I-710 South Corridor in 
combination with the urgent need to eliminate disparate health harms to corridor communities 
that are caused by the operation of diesel trucks to move these same goods makes this freight 
corridor an excellent priority candidate for the deployment of ZE medium and heavy-duty 
vehicles, as SB 671 establishes.  In addition to seed money and new programs mentioned 
above, funding from the recently established Clean Truck Fund rate at the Ports of LA and Long 
Beach may also help deploy ZE heavy duty trucks along the I-710 South Corridor, creating 
another opportunity for state and federal funds to leverage local investment and make ZE 
solutions a priority for the region. 

Metro, Caltrans District 7, the Gateway Cities Council of Governments and the 710 Task Force 
appreciate this opportunity to work with you, your staff and the Commissioners to support the 
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expedited deployment of ZE truck technology and infrastructure along the I-710 South Corridor 
through this SB 671 process and other CTC discretionary grant programs.  We have greatly 
appreciated our ongoing partnership with the CTC in securing new transportation funding 
sources (such as SB 1) and delivering vital projects to improve the movement of people and 
goods throughout LA County’s multimodal transportation network. As part of this ongoing 
partnership, we ask that efforts like the Clean Freight Corridor Efficiency Assessment prioritize 
consultation and collaboration with community members and stakeholders to effectively 
address these disproportionate impacts and ensure resources and benefits like clean air and 
permanent jobs are distributed equitably. Developing relationships with community members 
and environmental justice advocates takes time and effort, but if done well will result in a 
comprehensive Assessment that considers the full impacts of freight on surrounding 
communities and supports a community-centered vision for the future. It’s crucial that the 
California Transportation Commission (CTC) build in the time to engage and collaborate with 
the communities directly impacted by the selected freight corridors well before the December 
2023 deadline. 

The SB 671 process should also be transparent and accessible to community members and 
stakeholders. The CTC should provide more information about how the SB 671 Assessment will 
be developed, where community members can go to get more information, and what their 
community engagement process will be. The CTC’s community engagement strategy should not 
focus on the California Freight Advisory Committee public meetings, which are highly technical 
spaces and inaccessible to many community members, particularly those who speak a language 
other than English. A clear process for how community members can engage over the next two 
years as the CTC develops its Clean Freight Corridor Assessment is an important first step to 
ensuring that the CTC’s recommendations are informed by the lived experiences and priorities 
of the surrounding communities. 

If you have any questions about this request or the 710 Task Force, please do not hesitate to 
contact Michael Cano, Executive Officer, at canom@metro.net         

With great appreciation, 

 

  

Attachments: 
710 Task Force Membership 
Joint Metro and Gateway COG letter to CARB and CEC 
  
CC:        Lee Ann Eager, Chair, California Transportation Commission 

Members of the California Transportation Commission   
Hannah Walter, Associate Deputy Director, California Transportation Commission 
Metro Board of Directors 
710 Task Force Members and Partners 
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